STALMINE-WITH-STAYNALL PARISH COUNCIL

Update from the clerk 7" March 2024

Stalmine Play Ground Area

Playground inspections for February showed there has been no issues apart from the ground was water logged at the
beginning of February.

Swing Barrier and Signage at Hall Gate Lane

The swing and zig zag barrier is partly installed and should be finished by Monday 11t March. Delays have been due
to additional ground works that needed to take place to ensure the posts are stable. The locks for the swing barrier
have been purchased and now reside with the clerk until required. | am coordinating with Astro Signs to have the
signage in place as soon as possible. Once the barrier is in full use, | will inform the parish and update all relevant
parties involved.

Lengths Person
Has made repairs to the curb area on the bowling green carpark with the help of Preesall’'s Lengths man.
Planning Application

| can confirm that | have written to requested personal at Wyre Borough instructed by the council and informed the
applicant of my email sent, so they hopefully receive further information to resolve their planning issue.

Internal Audit
| can confirm that Jan Finch has been informed of the council’s decision to appoint her as the internal auditor.
Biodiversity Grant (hedgehogs are us highway project)

| have now received an invoice for the purchase of 2 x hedgehog highway bundles which is to be paid at March’s
meeting. The head teacher of Stalmine Primary School has been kept up to date accordingly.

Best Kept Village Entry

The entry forms and maps have been entered and the fee will be paid via BACs after it has been authorised after the
meeting.

Wainhomes

| emailed the contact at Wainhomes giving details of the path, bench and trees that the council have suggested with
photos of the area on the playing field | have yet received a reply from the company representative.

Moss Side Lane Closure

| have emailed highways to request the email address for the person who issued the closure notice to put Clir John
Bell-Fairclough’s question to ask why the road has been re-opened with little work done as residents have concerns. |
have not had a response from highways yet, but another road closure is now in affect till 11" April, the information has
been posted on the PC’s website page.

Keep Britain Tidy

| have placed posters in both notice boards to advertise March’s litter pick. It has been placed on the PC’s website,
and in the green book. | will also place information on the PC’s Facebook page nearer the time of the litter pick.
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